
College	Diversity	Roundtable	Meeting	Minutes	
March	23,	2017	

104	Wilson	Commons	
4:30	PM	–	6:00	PM	

	
	
Attendees	(listed	in	alpha	order):	Marian	Ackun-Farmer,	Norman	Burnett,	Matthew	Burns,	Lydia	Crews,	
Richard	Feldman,	Jessica	Guzman-Rea	(Chair),	Heidi	Kozireski,	Amy	Lerner,	Delvin	Moody,	and		
Ronke	L.	Tapp.		
	
Agenda	

• Campus	Climate	Survey	Update	(Dean	Richard	Feldman)	
	
Dean	Feldman	presented	on	the	Campus	Climate	Survey	that	was	previously	presented	to	the	
President’s	Diversity	Council.		
	
There	was	a	32.54%	Response	Rate	(2,252	students)	from	the	Climate	Survey:	

- 1,658	College	Undergraduate	Students	
- 342	Arts,	Sciences	&	Engineering	Graduate	Students	
- 159	Eastman	School	of	Music	Undergraduate	Students	
- 93	Eastman	School	of	Music	Graduate	Students	

	
Please	note,	more	information	will	be	provided	in	the	full	report	that	will	be	released	later	this	
semester!		

	
• “We’re	better	than	THAT!”	-	Anti-Racism	Campaign	Update	(Assistant	Dean	Norman	Burnett)	

	
“We’re	better	than	THAT!”	(WBTT)	launched	its	second	annual	program	this	past	Tuesday,	March	
21	in	recognition	of	the	United	Nation’s	International	Day	for	the	Elimination	of	Racial	
Discrimination.	Check	out	the	#EliminateRacism	#WBTT	campaign	on	social	media	to	see	
members	of	our	University	Community	wearing	WBTT	T-shirts	in	solidarity.	There	were	about	25	
students	who	attended	the	Student	Panel	and	Training	on	Race,	facilitated	by	Dean	Beth	Olivares	
and	Sasha	Eloi.	
	
The	attached	brochure	(page	7)	was	handed	out	during	the	tabling	events	held	at	both	the	
Eastman	School	of	Music	and	the	River	Campus	to	promote	the	work	of	the	WBTT	Campaign	and	
also	to	educate	and	bring	awareness	of	the	Educational	Programming	and	Anti-Racism	Training	
opportunities.	Moving	forward	WBTT	hopes	to	conduct	a	mandatory	in-person	training	in	
collaboration	with	Student	Employment.	There	was	a	proposal	submitted	to	Jonathan	Burdick,	
Vice	Provost	for	Enrollment	Initiatives	and	Dean	of	College	Admission	for	review.		

	
There	are	different	ways	for	members	of	our	community	to	get	involved	with	the	campaign	and	
committee.	If	you	would	like	to	join	the	WBTT	Committee	and	get	involved,	please	contact						
Sarah	Van	Munster	at	sarah.vanmunster@rochester.edu.	
	

• Bias-Related	Incident	Update	(Jessica	Guzman-Rea)	
	

Jessica	Guzman-Rea	shared	the	2016	Fall	Semester	Summary	of	the	Bias-Related	Incident	Reports.	
Overall,	there	were	a	total	of	93	Bias-Related	Incident	Reports	submitted.	Multiple	reports	were	
submitted	for	the	same	incident	resulting	in	32	total	Bias-Related	Incidents.	Based	on	the	group	
discussion,	there	were	suggestions	regarding	how	the	data	should	be	documented.	Revisions	will	
be	made	prior	to	distributing	the	summary	report	to	students,	staff,	and	faculty.			



• Supporting	Students	Affected	by	Recent	Immigration	Actions	and	Political	Climate	(Molly	
Jolliff)	
	
Email	update	from	Molly	Jolliff,	Director,	International	Student	Engagement	&	Associate	Director,		
Center	for	Advising	Services	-	In	the	next	Read	This	(arrives	Sunday,	March	26)	will	have	
information	for	students	affected	by	recent	immigration	actions	and	political	climate.	It	will	link	to	
a	form	to	collect	the	students'	information	so	that	we	can	best	support/advise	them	for	the	
summer.	It	is	confidential,	it	is	also	not	a	guarantee	of	support	but	it	is	a	great	start	to	getting	
connected	to	help.		
	

• Join	CIEE	in	the	Effort	to	Save	ECA	Funding	(Heidi	Kozireski)	
	

Heidi	Kozireski	shared	information	about	the	“Dear	Colleague”	Letter	initiative	from	the	Council	on	
International	Educational	Exchange	and	described	the	real	world	impact	these	cuts	would	have	to	
University	of	Rochester	students.	Specifically,	first	generation	and	low	income	students.			
	
The	Trump	administration’s	FY2018	budget,	which	was	released	on	March	16,	calls	for	an	
unprecedented	cut	of	28	percent	to	the	Department	of	State.	Language	in	this	budget	directs	a	
dramatic	cut	to	the	Bureau	of	Educational	and	Cultural	Affairs	(ECA),	which	funds	and	administers	a	
broad	cross	section	of	study	abroad	programs	for	Americans	and	international	exchange	programs	
that	enable	international	students	and	scholars	to	come	to	the	United	States.	
	
If	enacted	into	law	by	Congress,	these	cuts	would	result	in	the	following:	
• significant	reductions	to	the	Fulbright	Program;	
• the	elimination	of	the	Gilman	Program,	which	supports	Pell-eligible	college	students	to	study	

abroad;		
• the	elimination	of	Critical	Language	Scholarships,	which	support	Americans	to	learn	critical	

languages	overseas;		
• the	elimination	of	the	EducationUSA	program,	which	promotes	the	American	higher	education	

system	to	foreign	students	through	over	300	centers	around	the	world;	
• the	elimination	of	countless	other	programs	that	our	higher	education	community	values	so	

greatly.		
• In	addition,	these	cuts	would	significantly	harm	our	nation’s	public	diplomacy	efforts	and,	

ultimately,	our	national	security	and	economy.	
	

We	need	to	support	our	friend,	Congressman	Hank	Johnson,	who	is	collecting	signatures	on	a	letter	
to	the	House	State,	Foreign	Operations	Appropriations	Subcommittees	in	support	of	exchange	
program	funding.	This	letter	calls	for	the	highest	possible	funding	level	for	exchange	programs	in	
FY2018.	The	deadline	for	members	of	Congress	to	join	the	“Dear	Colleague”	letter	is	
Wednesday,	March	22.	

	
The	Alliance	for	International	Exchange	has	organized	a	letter-writing	campaign	that	makes	it	very	
easy	for	you	to	write	your	representative.	Access	a	prewritten	letter	that	you	can	customize	if	you	
would	like.	It	only	takes	a	minute	or	two	to	send	this	letter	to	your	representative	in	Congress.	
Adding	your	voice	to	this	effort	will	truly	make	a	difference.	Thank	you	for	taking	action	today.	

	
http://cqrcengage.com/alliance-exchange/app/write-a-letter?1&engagementId=315073		

	
Last	CDR	Meeting		

• Thursday,	April	6	–	401	Douglass	Commons,	4:30	PM	–	6:00	PM	
	
	



Upcoming	Events	
	

• UndocuAlly	Training	for	Students	–	Saturday,	March	25	from	2	-	4:30	PM	in	Friel	Lounge,	Susan	
B.	Anthony	Residential	Hall.	Free	pizza	will	be	provided.		

	
UR	DREAMers,	an	intersectional	discussion	group	under	the	Paul	J.	Burgett	Intercultural	Center	
presents	an	UndocuAlly	Training	for	students	by	students	to	bring	awareness	and	education	about	
the	personal	lived	experiences	of	undocumented	students	on	campus.	Participants	will	engage	
in	discussions,	hands-on	activities,	and	listen	to	personal	stories	from	their	peers.		

Co-sponsored	by	Paul	J.	Burgett	Intercultural	Center,	Refugee	Student	Alliance,	Students	Helping	
Honduras,	Asian	American	Alliance,	and	Students	Association	for	Interfaith	Cooperation.	

	
	

• Seeking	Panelists	and	Peer	Facilitators	for	the	One	Community	program!	
	
The	One	Community	program	provides	first	year	students	with	the	opportunity	to	examine	the	
layers	of	their	identities,	hear	the	narratives	of	members	of	our	campus	community,	and	be	
exposed	to	tools	for	addressing	feelings	that	may	arise	from	difficult	conversations	on	race,	
ethnicity,	class,	ability,	gender,	sexual	orientation,	religion,	and	other	dimensions	of	identity.	

		
The	Paul	J.	Burgett	Intercultural	Center	is	currently	seeking	nominations	for	undergraduate	
students	to	serve	as	panelists	and	peer	facilitators	for	the	upcoming	One	Community	program	
held	during	the	Fall	2017	Orientation.	

o Panelist	Applications	due	Monday,	April	3,	2017	
o Peer	Facilitator	Applications	due	Thursday,	April	20,	2017	

		
To	learn	more	about	the	One	Community	program,	check	out	our	website.	For	more	information,	
please	email	bicga@ur.rochester.edu.	

	

Thursday, January 15
 7-9 pm

 
Havens Lounge, Wilson Commons

A Conversation on Race: A Process of Discovery

                                                                           Pizza Provided!

Celebrate Dr. King’s birthday by raising awareness  
about the impacts of race in our daily lives

Hosted by the Black Students’ Union, Rochester Center for Community Leadership, Office of Alumni 
Relations, Office of Global Engagement, the Student Association for Interfaith Cooperation, the Paul J. Burgett 
Intercultural Center, Undergraduate Anthropology Council, Grassroots, Students for a Democratic Society, the 
Interfaith Chapel and the M.K. Gandhi Institute for Nonviolence.

Monday, March 27 
7:00-9:00pm

Paul J. Burgett Intercultural Center, 305 Douglass Commons

Join your fellow students and other members of the Rochester 
community in an open dialogue about race and its impact on all of us.

A Conversation on Race: A Process of Discovery

**Pizza provided!
This event is co-sponsored by: The M.K. Gandhi Institute for Nonviolence, 

The Paul J. Burgett Intercultural Center, 
The UR Program of Dance and Movement, 

& Rochester Center for Community Leadership



	
• Seeking	Volunteers	for	¡Soy	Única!	¡Soy	Latina!	Rally	

	
The	¡Soy	Única!	¡Soy	Latina!	Rally	will	take	place	on	Saturday,	April	1	from	8	AM	-	2	PM	in	
Douglass	Commons	at	the	University	of	Rochester.	Please	see	the	attached	flyer	for	more	
information	and	contact	Frederique	Thomas	at	suslrochester@gmail.com	if	you	are	interested	in	
volunteering.		

	



	
	
	

	

Prisons are not ‘broken’ nor are they rehabilitative. Prisons exist to punish and control. They were never built to end systemic racism, 
sexism, transphobia, homophobia, classism, ableism, or xenophobia. In fact, they exist to reinforce and reproduce these systems of 
oppression that perpetuate the violence we experience.
 
Through Project NIA and other organizations, Mariame Kaba has been creating and lifting up solutions to harm that transform it as well as 
the people affected by the harm. We are part of a movement that is interested in building a world focused on accountability, healing and 

transformation for all of us. We believe that abolishing the prison industrial complex (PIC) by relying on the 
practice of transformative justice offers the best opportunity for us to create the world in which we want to 
live: one without imprisonment, oppressive policing, and state surveillance.
 
This talk will highlight the ways in which people are organizing to end mass incarceration and mass 
criminalization and to prevent and respond to violence outside of the punishment paradigm. It will 
underscore responses that decrease mass criminalization and incarceration. 

Interfaith Banquet – April 1, 2017
Interfaith Chapel, River Level, 6-8 PM.

Sponsored by The Interfaith Chapel, The Paul 
J. Burgett Intercultural Center, The Students’ 

Association for Interfaith Cooperation, 
The Gandhi Institute for Nonviolence.  

RSVP by March 29, 2017 to urinterfaith@gmail.com.
Kosher and Halal dinner options available upon request.  

Specify in your RSVP if you want one of these options.

Mariame Kaba is an organizer, educator and curator. Her work focuses on ending violence, dismantling the 
prison industrial complex, transformative justice and supporting youth leadership development.  She is the 
author of many articles on criminal justice, abolition, and ending the mass incarceration of minorities in 
our country.  She is a community organizer, an activist and a speaker much in demand, dedicated to 
working with youth and empowering them for leadership.

Imagining

Come hear Mariame Kaba speak about the current challenges in our country
with respect to our criminal justice and mass incarceration system

and enjoy dialogue and conversation over dinner about this important issue.  

Transcending
Punishment in

the Era of
Mass Incarceration

 Freedom: 



	
	
	



	

	
	



	
	


